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Inter-Service Club Council of the City of Fairfax

iscc-fairfaxva.org
Volume 44, Number 3
                 2 January, 2019


Next Meeting:
Wednesday, 6 February, 2019
12:00 PM

Red Lobster


ISCC Minutes 5 December 2018

President Larson called the meeting to order at 12:05 PM.  President Larson gave the invocation and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Jennifer Rose from the Chamber of Commerce and past President of Rotary was a guest.
OFFICER REPORTS

Minutes of the November meeting were approved as read.
Treasurer Lauther reported that all clubs have paid their dues.  Current balance was $835.13.  There were no expenses in November.
Immediate Past President Conklin deferred.
President Larson deferred to Old Business.

OLD BUSINESS

President Larson highlighted 2019 objectives for the ISCC.  Focus on adding new member organizations to the ISCC.
President Larson reported that he had no further contact with the City regarding the signboards.

NEW BUSINESS

Dave Hartmann led presentation of proposed By-Law revisions with support from Kate Clary.  Dave requested members review the proposals and come to the January meeting prepared to make changes or approve or disapprove the recommended revisions.

President Larson advised the group that we have been invited to the Manassas ISCC Volunteer of the Year event on January 17th.  President Larson has been asked to to install the Manassas ISCC new President at the event.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:57 PM.

City of Fairfax
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Parks and Recreation




Mitzi Taylor mitzi.taylor@fairfaxva.gov; Katie MacCammon katherine.maccammon@fairfaxva.gov
 Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC).. Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC)
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC).  Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC 
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
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Central Fairfax

Chamber of Commerce

Small Business Focus. Big Business Results.




2018 was a banner year for the Central Fairfax Chamber of Commerce. The Chamber celebrated 60 years of service to the business community in the City of Fairfax and the surrounding area. In addition, they hired a new part-time Executive Director, Jennifer Rose, who has been working tirelessly to bring value to Chamber membership and to develop and expand partnerships, programs, and the membership. The Chamber over-hauled its website, upgraded its membership database platform, and added many new events to its calendar. Looking to 2019, the Chamber will continue to grow and expand in order to meet the needs of the business community, so that business thrives!

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Civitan Club of Fairfax 

December was full of parties hosted by Fairfax Civitan, and, as described in last month’s report, also a time when we sponsored “citizenship training” during a Leaders in Freedom weekend retreat for high school teenagers.  

We start the new year with our monthly dinner/program on 3 January.   Our speaker will be Jeff Cummins, Artistic Director of Virginia Music Adventures, Northern Virginia’s premier jazz education program.  The last several years, we have arranged to have these young jazz musicians entertain at parties provided by Fairfax Civitans for low income seniors resident in the Lake Anne Fellowship House in Reston.  

Mid-month, the Board of Directors of Fairfax Civitans will meet at the Hartmann’s home for dinner, analysis of the past year (accomplishments and challenges), and planning for 2019.

David Hartmann: chartmann@cox.net
Downtown Fairfax Coalition
We are very excited to announce the opening of two restaurants downtown. Zandras (Taco) and Ornery Beer Company and Public House. My family and I have eaten at both and they are very good. Please stop by. 

Jim Wyckoff, Jr.:  jcwyckoffjr@aol.com
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FAIRFAX FERNS 


GARDEN CLUB

Jan 7 will be taking down the decorations at Old Town Hall.
Jan 14 will be having a 12th night party 
Feb 11 will be the next regular meeting at the home of Linda Hammerschlag in Fairfax and the program will be a tour of European Gardens. 

Kathy Hoffman: Kathryn.j.hoffman@gmail.com
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Fairfax VA Harley

 Owners Group

Summer is always 
 A group of Harley riders rode out for the first official ride of 2019, our Wind Chill Ride on New Year’s Day. At the same time a group of chapter members put on a New Year’s Day Brunch for wounded and recovering service men and women at the USO at Walter Reed Bethesda Army/Navy Hospital.  A great start to 2019.

The Chapter enthusiastically joined with many other groups and individuals in the Salvation Army’s Christmas Program.  Well over 90 Christmas Stockings were filled and delivered to the Salvation Army for distribution along with cash donations for far less fortunate families in the county.   . 

The Chapter also spent three days helping out at the Salvation Army.  Twenty-five members manned the Elf Shop on Dec. 8th to assemble 80 bikes and help with other tasks.  On Dec. 17 & 18, twelve Chapter Elves helped move boxes and bikes from the assembly area to the family vehicles coming to receive them. Oftentimes getting a combination of bikes and boxes into a small vehicle containing two moms and several children is challenging and certainly amusing 

A summary of our Chapter’s 2018 charitable activity shows that just over $15,500 was generated and distributed to charities in five categories including; kids, community outreach, veterans, police-fire-rescue and critters.  In addition the Chapter has contributed a considerable amount of non-financial effort to several causes such as the Show & Tells, Adopt-a-Spots, Blood Drives, Officer Down and Healing Heroes.

The Chapter has elected and appointed its slate of Officers for 2019.  Ray Riddle is our new Director.  Ken Owsley is our new Community Relations Officer.  Planning of 2019 activities will be completed during January.  In addition to organized rides and safety training, community support activities will be similar to 2018 and a solid component of our 2019 Program. Our annual Have a Heart Blood Drive at INOVA Fairfax is coming up on February 16th.

The Fairfax Harley Owners Group is a diverse and energetic force of over 700 members.  The Chapter publishes a monthly newsletter and maintains its own web page at www.fairfaxhog.com
Happy New Year to All.   

Larry Larson: larry.d.larson@verizon.net   
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Fairfax City


Regional Library

City of FairfaxLibrary

10360 North Street

Fairfax, VA 22030

703-293-6227 | TTY: 711

Sun.: 1 p.m. - 5 p.m.

Mon. - Thurs.: 10 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Fri.: 10 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Sat.: 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.

The City of Fairfax Regional Library offers a wide range of events for all ages, including children’s programs, ESL Conversation groups and tutoring, technology help, book discussions, genealogy and local history programs, and much more.  

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/events/
We continue to sort books on Tuesdays from 10:00 to about 11:30 a.m. looking forward to our spring sales. The dates will be:

Children's sale: March 30 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and Sunday March 31 1:00 - 4:00.

Adult sale: April 5 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., April 6 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and April 7 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

.Katie Clary:  kvclary@mindspring.com
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Friends of

 Fairfax Station
	Sunday, January 6
Holiday Crafts (1:00-4:00 p.m.) 

Sunday, January 13
Game Sunday (1:00-4:00 p.m.) 

Sunday, January 20
Garden Gauge Model Train Show (1:00-4:00 p.m.) 

Sunday, January 27


"My Little Book of Trains" will be featured in a reading circle at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum on Sunday, January 27, 2019. Information on train locomotives and tenders will be explored during the activities that day.  Participant may make their own ongoing journals for all the year's reading circles to record what they learn about trains and railroading during the year.  
The Museum is open from 1-4 p.m. that day and is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  Admission:  Museum members and ages 4 and under, free; ages 5-15, $2; ages 16 and older, $4.  www.fairfax-station.org, www.facebook.com/FFXSRR, 703-425-9225.
	

	


If you are interested in local Civil War or Railroad History, consider volunteering at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum.  The Museum offers a variety of exciting volunteer opportunities in Museum events, programs and administration.  The Museum is also seeking an individual to coordinate the scheduling of the volunteer staff.  Training will be provided for all positions.  Please contact volunteers@fairfax-station.org or 703-945-7483 to explore services that will fit your schedule and interests. 
The Fairfax Station Railroad Museum will have a Valentine's Day Make And Take event on Sunday, February 3, 2019 from 1-4 p.m.  Visitors will create their own Valentine's cards to take home with them.  The cost of supplies is included with admission.  The Museum is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  Admission:  Museum members and ages 4 and under, free; ages 5-15, $2; ages 16 and older, $4. 
Pete Conklin:  conklinps@aol.com
[image: image17.png]



.
Hildie Carney: hilcarn31@aol.com
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Kiwanis Club 

of Fairfax
Working on plans for the Chocolate Lover's Festival.
Mariann Gabor: mgabor2010@hotmail.com
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Knights of Columbus

Father Diamond Council 6292
The Council holds business meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday’s of the month at 8 PM in Providence Hall.   Web site: WWW.6292.kofc.com
Had a very successful Christmas tree sales fund raiser.  Sold out all the trees and cleared over $9,500.

The Council collected over $2000 for Knights Charity KOVAR on Christmas and New Years Eve.

Jan 2019 Activities:

· Jan 14 - Bingo at Fairfax Nursing Home

· Jan18 - Support the annual March for Life in D.C.

· Jan 20 – Family Breakfast after 7:30 and 9 AM Masses
Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Holiday Food Baskets

As we did in November, on December 20th the Fairfax Lions Club delivered 25 food baskets to the Main Street Child Development Center (CDC) in Fairfax City.  Recall, CDC serves children from many low-income families - in need of life's basic necessities.  Once again, the food baskets included a $25 Safeway gift card, along with food for a holiday meal.

The partnership Chairperson Lion Marilyn Tanner has formed with the CDC works smoothly and is an effective way to distribute ingredients for holiday meals to deserving families.  
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Lions Delivery Team:  Chair Marilyn Tanner with Mike Greeley, Marty Lockard, Harry Pontius, Gordon Tillery, Pete Conklin

Fund Raising - Underpinning Our Service Mission - Citrus Sale - Dec 14-17

Sales were brisk - and despite the rain, we sold out of oranges around 10am Saturday, and closed the doors at 4pm Saturday.  Our single largest sale was to Don Feltman, CEO of Artis Senior Living (owns several senior residence facilities in the area).  Don bought a case of oranges for each of his 29 employees as a holiday gift.   We SINCERELY THANK ALL WHO SUPPORTED THIS LIONS FUND RAISER!
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Lions Load 29 Cases for Don Feltman
Gordon Tillery: tilleryg@gmail.com
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Art Jones: art04jones@gmail.com
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Fairfax Rotary had a busy December. We finished distributing dictionaries to all 3rd graders in the Fairfax High School pyramid of schools, plus St. Leo's school. In addition, Rotarians rang the bell for the Salvation Army two Saturdays in December at the Courthouse Plaza Safeway and at Walmart. On Monday, December 17, the club hosted it annual Outreach Christmas Party for families who are struggling. The club worked with the Salvation Army to find the families in need. During the party, 24 children from nine families were entertained with crafts, games, music, Chick-Fil-A's Santa Cow, and of course, SANTA CLAUS. The American Legion and Chick-Fil-A provided the food. Rotarians brought gifts for each child. No Christmas would be complete without a stocking either and each child received beautiful, custom-stuffed stockings. The Girl Scouts came with an assortment of beautiful books for the children to choose from and add to their personal libraries. Finally, each family received a $100 gift card to Walmart.

With the holidays behind us, we are now looking forward to our annual Speech Contest at Fairfax High School. Our winner last year went on to win the Rotary District 7610 contest! We are also gearing up for our Teacher of the Year Awards selection.

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Salvation Army 
With thanks to the generosity of many in the community, the Salvation Army of Fairfax holiday assistance program was a huge success.  For many days in December the Women's Auxiliary sorted through close to 2000 stockings  for ages infant to 12 years to remove food stuffs, candy and inappropriate toys.  Where necessary they filled out the stockings with age related items.  The gifts of clothing, toys and food from Santa's workshop were distributed on December 17 and December 18 with the help of the HOGS group.  Contributions to the kettles continued through December 24.

Many good wishes to all members of the ISCC for a blessed New Year.

Connie Lauther: lauthers2relo4u@cox.net
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Maureen Andretta: Maureen.andretta@servicesource.org
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Shelter House served over 2,300 individuals in the last year and 60% were children.

Nearly half of all families who are homeless in our community are homeless due to domestic violence. 

More than half of all adults in families who are homeless are employed.
Nickels for Non-Profits at Whole Foods
January 1, 2019 - March 31, 2019
Join Shelter House for the first 3 months in 2019 for the Nickels for Non-Profits program in partnership with all Northern Virginia Whole Foods stores! Every time a customer reuses a shopping bag at Whole Foods Market, the store will donate a nickel to Shelter House! The goal of the program is to reduce the use of new bags, while increasing funding and visibility for a local non-profit. 

CrowdRise Holiday Giving Challenge
Until January 2, 2019
The CrowdRise by GoFundMe Holiday Challenge is an annual fundraising competition that engages charity participants by turning donors into fundraisers while leveraging peer-to-peer fundraising to amplify charitable giving efforts. The Holiday Challenge allows nonprofit supporters to join fundraising teams for their favorite organization, or to donate to any participating cause, in order to help them raise more and win $300,000 in prize money throughout the Challenge. Click here to learn more.

Changing Lives Informational Seminar
January 10, 2019
We invite you to join us for one of our informational sessions! Held on the Thursday, January 10 at our Katherine Hanley Family Shelter from 4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m., the one-hour informational session will provide you an opportunity to learn more about Shelter House and ways you can get involved in the New Year! Register now to secure your seat!
Joe Meyer:  joe.meyer@shelterhouse.org
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Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB) 
. 

Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB)  SCFB is dedicated to helping older adults continue to live independently, and to providing enrichment and social networking opportunities that keep life exciting and rewarding. For SCFB significant future and below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org. 
Shepherd Center provide 187 rides in December to seniors who no longer drive for medical appointments and shopping. 

For SCFB significant future activities and for more information on the below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org:

SHEPHERD CENTER OF FARIFAX-BURKE (SCFB) LAUNCHES NEW PROGRAM -

A Handy Helper program is offered for SCFB clients who need assistance in their residence.  The services offered include minor yard work, limited house cleaning, and minor home repairs.  If you need help in changing light bulbs, hanging curtains/pictures, changing batteries, trimming bushes, planting flowers, cleaning windows, etc. contact Barry Wickersham, acwbrw@verizon.net. If you are interested in volunteering to help in this program or have questions about the program contact Barry Wickersham, 703-203-8929. 

January Lunch N’Life

On Thursday, January 17, 2019 at 12 Noon, SCFB will be holding there bi-monthly Lunch N’Life at Fairfax Presbyterian Church. The presentation is about Dar Al-Hiljarh Islamic Center of Falls Church on fundamentals of Islam and the Islamic Faith in the American context.  The cost is $10 per person. Reservation deadline is January 11, 2019.  For Reservations call Bea Stephenson, 703-273-5730.

Transportation Program
If you no longer drive and need transportation to a medical appointment (Mon – Fri) or an accompanied shopping drive (offered Tues p.m. and Fri a.m.), contact the SCFB transportation phone number 703-323-4788 at least five days in advance to make arrangements for your driver.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for SCFB TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS!
Shepherd's Center of Fairfax-Burke serves those 50+ who no longer drive through its transportation support programs. Volunteer Drivers are needed for trips to medical appointments (Monday - Friday) and companion shopping (Tuesday, Friday) within the Fairfax-Burke area and to medical appointments (Monday- Friday) in the South County area. Office volunteers are also needed to schedule rides. Bilingual volunteers (English and Spanish) are especially needed as drivers and office volunteers.   If you can volunteer your time, please email Shavaun Wall at recruiter@scfbva.org or call the office at 703 323-4788.
Dementia Caregiver Support Group
Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke sponsors a monthly meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of each month (Noon – 1:30 PM) for caregivers to learn and to share with others experiencing similar challenges. Before attending, contact the facilitator, Eileen Thompson at 703-451- 8626 or Eileen.thompson1@gmail.com.

Exercise Classes  
The Shepherd's Center of Fairfax-Burke offers exercise classes for older adults. Classes are designed to build strength and improve balance, and flexibility. All levels of ability are welcome.  The application form can be printed from our website, available at the first session of each class, www.scfbva.org, or contact our office at (703) 323-4788
  
   At the Lord of Life Lutheran Church, 5114 Twinbrook Road, Fairfax

                   Classes are 9:30 – 10:30 am on:

          Mondays January 7th to March 25th for $30 (12 Classes)                 
          Fridays, January 11th to March 29th for $30 (12 classes)

Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Soroptimist International of Fairfax County 
Wrapped up ornament sales and delivered presents to the ladies at Bethany House and Artemis House.

Cathy Kelleher:  dandckelleher@cox.net​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
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     Woman’s Club of Fairfax 
Because of the New Year's holiday, we did not have a January meeting. Our first meeting of the new year will be in February.  At our last meeting of the year, we voted in revisions to our by-laws.

On February 2, Woman's Club members will be docents at the annual Ford House Open House, which is open to visitors as a highlight of the Fairfax City Chocolate Festival. 

In January, some members of our club will be volunteering their time and donating materials to the 10th Annual Martin Luther King Service Day organized by Volunteer Fairfax.  At this year's event, volunteers will be creating valentines which will be distributed to foster children in the area.

In our upcoming February meeting, we will be discussing plans for our annual Fashion Show to be held in April, amongst other items.  

I wish all of you the very best in 2019 !!

Suzanne Grimsley: suzanne.grimsley@yahoo.com
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Gail Allen: gallen40@cox.net
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